
December 11, 2014 

Mr. Michael 0. Foster 
Director, Motor Vehicle Service Division 
American Postal Workers Union, 

AFL-CIO 
1300 L Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20005-4128 

Dear Mr. Foster: 

Certified Mail Tracking Number: 
7013 3020 0002 3617 1220 

This letter is in follow-up to your October 23 correspondence regarding the appropriate 
medical officer's signature on Postal employees' Department of Transportation's (DOT) health 
card for Commercial Drivers' Licenses (COL). 

Please be advised that the Postal Service follows the Federal Motor Carrier Safety 
Administration's (FMCSA) regulations regarding medical examiners. FMCSA's regulations 
require that medical examiners must be certified and listed in its database. A medical 
examiner can be a doctor of medicine (MD), doctor of osteopathy (DO), physician assistant 
(PA), advanced practice nurse (APN), and doctor of chiropractic (DC). This information can 
be found at http://www.fmcsa.dot.gov/medical/driver-medical-requirements/driver-medical­
fitness-d uty. 

If there are any further questions, please feel free to contact Jacqueline Adona of my staff at 
extension 3800. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick M. Devine 
Manager 
Contract Administration (APWU) 

(CA2014-983) 


